
The weekly newsletter of St Bartholomew’s School. 

      

HEADTEACHER’S 
MESSAGE 
Welcome back to the summer term 

and a term in which we will be 

celebrating the 550
th

 anniversary of   

St Bartholomew’s School.  As 

always, it will be a busy term, and in particular 

we wish all students sitting their external 

examinations every success and hope they 

achieve another record breaking year of results. 

In assembly last week I reminded all students 

about the importance of maintaining our high 

standards and encouraged them to aim high, 

always try their best and not waste time.  As I 

mentioned in the last BartholoNews, there will 

be a particular focus on punctuality this term, 

so please ensure your sons and daughters arrive 

at school promptly before 8.40am, so no 

learning time is lost. 

Over Easter the visits to Berlin and Los 

Angeles, together with the CCF training 

exercises were very successful and I am sure 

left the students with memories they will never 

forget. 

This week we will be celebrating the 

anniversary of Shakespeare’s birthday and 

death, which was 400 years ago, so we look 

forward to seeing Luker Hub turned into The 

Globe for performances at Activity Time.  

There will be a number of activities linked to 

this celebration, so please encourage your child 

to get involved. 

Lastly, I look forward to continuing to share 

student successes with you over this summer 

term. 

Ms J Mortimore, Headteacher 

 
 

 

 

MEDIA AND FILM ON TOUR IN LA 
In the first week of the Easter holidays, Sixth 

Form Media and Film students stepped 

westward for a whistle-stop tour of Studio City 

– Los Angeles, California. 

Staying at the Sportsmen’s Lodge Hotel (being 

used as a location for an episode of Cake 

Wars), the group of 33 students, led by          

Mr Evans, Mr Olliver, Mrs Lane and           

Miss Oxner, were driven around Hollywood, 

checked out the footprints of the stars at 

Grauman’s Chinese Theatre, went over the 

rainbow at Sony Pictures, sat on the Central 

Perk sofa at Warner Brothers, participated in a 

cinematography workshop at the New York 

Film Academy (LA branch), and danced in the 

streets at Universal Studios. 

We sampled the delights of Jerry’s Famous 

Deli, Bubba Gump Shrimp Co, Chipotle 

Mexican Grill and the Cold Stone Creamery; 

stickless selfies were taken in Beverley Hills, 

Santa Monica and in an inconvenient rainstorm 

at Griffith Observatory; early morning runners 

and swimmers made the most of their jet-lag 

insomnia; eye-watering amounts of tourist 

dollars were spent on Sephora products and 

magic wands; there was even time for a Pretty 

Little birthday celebration on the final day. 

And some of us never want to hear the Jurassic 

Park theme tune again.  Or watch Forrest 

Gump.  Ever. 

See our video link https://youtu.be/d3t_PQrtQTA 
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ART EXHIBITION 

St Bart’s art students’ work was exhibited in 

the Art Exhibition held in East Woodhay on   

19 and 20 March.  The work was appreciated 

by many visitors and it was an honour for 

them to be exhibited among many well known 

local artists. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIG BANG SCIENCE FAIR 
Just before the end of last term all of Year 8 

went to the Big Bang Science Fair in 

Birmingham.   It was louder, busier and crazier 

than anyone expected.  Companies exhibited 

their futuristic technology.  In the Virtual 

Operations display there was a model of 

internal organs (pictured below). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We saw a pair of robots that took a break from 

their work, put on a CD and danced in perfect 

synchronisation.   

The Oculus Gear VR (Virtual Reality) 

Headset, presented by ARM and Samsung, 

was especially cool.  The headset is goggle- 

like with a smart phone attached.  The phone 

projected an image of an ice cave at me.  

When I moved my head the image changed so 

it seemed I was looking around the cave.   On 

the side of the headset was a button, I pressed 

it, and I glided forwards in the cave.  I could 

even fly up!  Looking down was really scary, I 

seemed high up and my feet had vanished, but 

I could still feel the floor.  

We watched micro flying drones do battle.  

They performed cool stunts, rapidly flipping 

upside down, dropping from height onto the 

opponent, and switching between two speeds – 

fast and crazy fast.   

Lastly, the Bloodhound SuperSonicCar was on 

display.  If testing goes well, in autumn, the 

team hope to take the car to a dried up river 

bed in South Africa, and travel at over 

1,000mph.  The car was long, sleek and 

imposing. 

This was a really interesting trip.  Thank you 

to the staff who organised it and accompanied 

us. 

Gemma Loosen 8E1 

 

 

PA Disco 
 

Friday 22 April 2016 
7 – 9 pm     Entry £3 
St Bart’s School Hall 

SPORT RELIEF 

Thank you to everyone who supported 

Sport Relief last month.  

We are delighted to report around 

£1,300 was raised. 
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YOUR SCHOOL NEEDS YOU! – 
Parent Governor Vacancies 

St Bartholomew’s Governing Board 

will soon be inviting applications for 

the parent governors and there will be three 

vacancies as a result of planned rotation. 

Broadly, the role of the Governing Board is to 

set the strategic direction and ensure the 

educational performance, management and 

financial health of St Bart’s. Individual 

governors are members of the Governing 

Board and contribute to ensure high standards 

of achievement for all. As St Bart’s is an 

academy trust, the governors are also directors 

and trustees and are subject to company and 

charity law. 

New governors can be confident of joining a 

friendly, supportive and professional team. We 

were inspected by Ofsted last year and the 

inspectors commented that ‘Governors give a 

strong lead to the direction of the school and 

provide a good balance of challenge and 

support. They are fully involved in the life of 

the school and ensure that the skills of all 

governors are used fully in checking the 

quality of all aspects of the school’s work’. 

That’s not to say that we’re complacent, 

however, and we have a clear plan to further 

improve our own contribution. In addition to 

the fresh perspectives that new governors 

bring, the Governing Board has identified that 

there is a need for skills and expertise in the 

areas of human resource management, digital 

and finance. As a result we would be 

particularly delighted to hear from applicants 

who can bring any of these qualities.   

The time commitment is very reasonable: 

individual governors normally attend at least 

three evening meetings a term.  Governors 

may be members of more than one committee 

and will also usually have a “link” role with a 

particular faculty or function which will 

require a little time during the day.  Very 

occasionally there are some additional 

activities that are scheduled during the day so 

some flexibility would be an advantage. 

Governors are also encouraged to support the 

celebrations of achievement, such as Key 

Stage evenings, and performances such as 

House Music, Dance and Plays. 

Successful candidates will be given every 

support to become quickly integrated and 

effective via a tailored induction plan and will 

benefit from ongoing training. The role is 

unpaid though a governor expenses scheme is 

in place. 

Anyone who has parental responsibility for a 

student currently attending St Bart’s is eligible 

to stand for election, subject to the clauses 

detailed in the Governors’ Declaration which 

can be found on the Governors’ page of the 

website. Terms of office are for four years; 

governors may continue to serve the remainder 

of their term once their child leaves the          

St Bart’s. 

I’d love to hear from you if you’re interested 

in becoming a governor at St Bart’s or would 

simply like to find out more without any 

obligation. Please do get in touch; this is your 

opportunity to make a positive difference to    

St Bart’s and the broader community – most 

governors say that they have learnt something 

new and enjoy being part of a successful team. 

Please email me (hsutherland@stbarts.co.uk) 

or leave your details with Reception                

(01635 521255) and I will contact you. 

Mrs H Sutherland 

Clerk to the Governors  

 

*********************************** 

 

DIARY DATES 
Thur 21 Apr Y7 Parents’ Evening, 

  Curnock Block, 4.30-7.00pm 

Fri 22 Apr Y7/8 PA Disco, Hall, 7-9pm 

Mon 2 May May Bank Holiday 

Wed 4 May Parents’ Association Meeting 

  R1, 7.00pm 

 

 

TWITTER 
Be the first to get the news and 

follow us. 

@St_Barts_School  

@curnock_barts 

@davis_barts 

@evers_barts 

@patterson_barts 

 

https://31.222.212.185/owa/redir.aspx?C=935e1f563c524a45ba900c35ef02b6a2&URL=mailto%3ahsutherland%40stbarts.co.uk
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SUPER A LEVEL GENES DAY 

Oxford Natural History Museum 
A visit for A Level biology students to Oxford 

at the end of last term for genetics talks was 

extremely beneficial. 

The talks in the morning were focused on 

different specific area of genetics: 

 Unlocking the past from ancient DNA 

 The genetics of growing old 

 Molecular Battlefield – plant protection 

against pathogens 

 Using gene therapy to repair vision 

 

Overall all the talks were well structured and 

very informative, giving all of us knowledge 

beyond our specification, which will be very 

helpful when writing the synoptic essay.  The 

museum had fascinating displays (shrunken 

heads, a cagoule made of seal intestines, a 

dinosaur skeleton found in Oxford) which 

created a very educational and enjoyable 

experience for everybody. 

Max Davies and Jack Douglas - Y13 

 

 

DRIVESTART EXPERIENCE 
Get behind the wheel for a free 

driving lesson, learn the skills you 

need to become a driver. 

For ages 15 – 19 the day offers workshops and 

practical driving experience.  Taking place on 

Thursday 2 June from 9.30am - 4.30pm at 

Madejski Stadium, the cost is £20. 

For details and booking contact Cheryl Evans, 

cheryl.evans@westberks.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Uniform 
and PE Kit 

Outgrown it? Lost it? Torn it? 

Visit the Parents’ Association 
Second-hand Uniform Shop 

just inside the {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ 9ntrance 
on the right. 

Open on Fridays during term time 
from 3.15pm to 4.00pm 

Blazers, skirts (new style only), 
trousers, jumpers, ties, skorts, 

shorts, tracksuit bottoms, 
sweatshirts, rugby shirts, polo 

shirts, PE socks, shin pads, 
rugby/football/lacrosse boots, 

sports/boot bags 
Prices range from 50p to £10 

All donations welcome 
either at the shop  

on Friday afternoons 
or any time via the main reception 

desk in a clearly marked bag. 
 

Help raise funds for your school! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE HOTLINE 

If your child is absent please 

remember to report this on the 

attendance hotline.   

This is for students in all years, 

including Sixth Form. 

 

Tel: 01635 576372 

mailto:cheryl.evans@westberks.gov.uk
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CCF ENDED LAST TERM 
WITH A BIG BANG 
Just over 30 cadets from the Army and RAF 

sections attended a voluntary night exercise on 

the 18-19 March. After parading at school, all 

moved to Bramley training area and the two 

sections set up their respective harbours.  

The Army quickly set out on a fighting patrol 

to clear expected enemy positions driving the 

enemy further to the south. After feeding, both 

sections undertook recce patrols to locate the 

enemy’s new position. The RAF then planned 

an ambush for the following morning with the 

Army intending to drive the enemy out of the 

area for good.  

The RAF ambush was successful and with the 

Army then undertaking a series of section 

attacks the enemy were finally forced into a 

major retreat bringing the active part of the 

exercise to a successful conclusion.  

Particular thanks go to Capt Edwards with 

support from  SqnLdr Gregory, Lt Scourfield 

and P/O Burbea for running this event. The 

cadets were a credit to the CCF and the school. 

The previous Friday, 11 March, the Army and 

RAF Year 10 cadets completed a Field Day at 

Longmoor training area. Blessed with fine 

weather, both sections undertook a series of 

fieldcraft activities and those Army cadets who 

passed their WHT in January were able to put 

some realism into their section attacks.  

Once again, the overall success of the day 

relied on the contribution from the cadets and 

the excellent staff support backed up by         

Sgt Wyatt (CTT). Our new TSA attended and 

was very complimentary about what we were 

offering the cadets. 

At the time of writing, we are looking forward 

to one of our major annual events, Easter AT 

week, which this year is in the Brecon 

Beacons. By the time this article appears, all 

will have been tested on a three day trek and 

enjoyed climbing and kayaking and the 

experience of contributing to a conservation 

project. 

This term sees the Ten Tors event over the 

first full weekend in May. Cadets have been 

preparing for this with a series of five 

progressively longer Sunday walks and this 

will culminate in a final selection weekend on 

Dartmoor in mid April. We are confident that 

both the 35 and 45 mile teams will do well. 

SIXTH FORM PDP PROGRAMME 
We have made a few changes to our Sixth 

Form this year and one area we have worked 

on improving is our KS5 Personal 

Development Programme (PDP). We made 

changes to timing when PDP was delivered, 

essentially to give us the opportunity to 

develop an extensive programme of speakers 

for our Year 12 and Year 13 students. So far 

this year students have taken part in art therapy 

sessions, had an hour’s exclusive question and 

answer session with our local MP Richard 

Benyon, heard from many professionals about 

careers and even had the chance to sample 

some martial arts at the end of last term.  

We are looking forward as a Sixth Form team, 

and indeed a school, to continuing to provide 

advice that is relevant, practical and even 

sometimes fun. 

Mr S Crampton 

 

EVERS NEWS 
Welcome back to everyone after the well 

deserved Easter break. Well done to all of you 

who attended the Easter revision school - a 

great opportunity and many of you took full 

advantage of this. 

Congratulations to Victoria 

Bullock 10E2 who raised over 

£800 for charity by having her 

very long hair cut off – and 

donating that hair in the process. 

A huge amount raised and a very 

worthy cause helped – well done Victoria. 

Well done to 7E3 girls, Imogen, Emily and 

Ellie who raised money for West Berks 

Mencap with their recent ‘guess the sweets in 

a jar’ competition – there were 87 sweets in 

total. 

Our House Charity, West Berks Mencap are 

holding their annual Golf Day on 2 June at 

Newbury and Crookham Golf Club – teams of 

four. For more information, please go to 

info@wbmencap.org.uk 

The Thorpe Park trip is planned for 11 June – 

so don’t forget to hand in your reply slip for a 

fun filled day! 

mailto:info@wbmencap.org.uk
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=ARMY+BOOTS+PAIR&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=514AD60F2D734A00057F69B7CF01BD5AE16DDFB1&selectedIndex=2&ccid=Xsw2ccAA&simid=608033044970277162&thid=OIP.M5ecc3671c0008672d21789f1288c7698o0
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Digital 
Photography 
Workshops 

Do you want to know how to use 
your camera more creatively? 

 

Why not sign up for this course  
of four digital                             

photography workshops 
Monday evenings 6.00-7.15pm  

starting Monday 25 April at a cost 
of £45 per person  

 

Open to adults and students alike 
Pick up your registration form 

from Mr Turner in E130 
or email pturner@stbarts.co.uk 

 

 

BOYSô PE 
Y9 v John OôGaunt Football 

The U14 league game at the end of last term 

provided an entertaining match in which         

St Bart’s triumphed in an openly contested 

fixture that saw the boys defeat JoG 6-0.  A 

sublime first half hat-trick from pacey striker 

Dan Stevenson, with a lob over the keeper 

being the pick of the bunch rounded off a 

superb result for the boys who played with 

great team continuity and resilience and good 

performances coming in from dynamic 

defensive midfielder Calum Meechan and goal 

scorers Jake Ford, Sam Middleton and Harry 

Brooker (opening his account for the season).  

A special mention goes to Will Fyall who was 

making his first competitive appearance for the 

team.  Will’s pace was a constant threat 

throughout the second half.  The boys look 

forward to their league semi final against 

Kennet after finishing top of the group 

undefeated. 

Josh Douglas 9E2 

Added by Mr Bateman ï Man of the match 

was goalkeeper Josh Douglas who made some 

excellent saves. 

ONA NETBALL AND LACROSSE 
On Saturday 19 March the school 1

st
 and 2

nd
 

teams played their traditional  fixtures against 

the ONA. This was another lovely occasion 

that everyone involved very much enjoyed.  

The scores and players of the match follow. 

Netball 

1
st
 – ONA won 25-17 – Elin Landhed 

2
nd

 – School won 20-5 – Ellie Fell 

Lacrosse 

1
st
 – School won 5-4 – Annabel Mangan 

2
nd

 – School won 10-8 - Freya Eva 

 

 

 

School netball 

teams 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School lacrosse teams 
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BERKSHIRE SCHOOL GAMES 

Bisham Abbey ï 16 March 2016 
 

The Berkshire School Games was an excellent 

opportunity for many of our students who 

enjoyed the experience of either officiating or 

competing at this prestigious event. 

Two of our Ambassadors, Dan West and 

Archie Perks, had a fabulous experience.  On 

the Tuesday they attended a training day 

developing their leadership and officiating 

skills in preparation for the onslaught of the 

School Games Competitions the following day 

which would see both primary and secondary 

students competing in a wide variety of sports.  

Both Dan and Archie relished the opportunity 

to stay at Bisham, but were even more 

delighted when they had the chance to watch 

the GB team play a hockey match against 

Ireland on the astro in the evening. 

The School Games always begin with an 

opening ceremony and we were very proud 

when Dan was selected to be one of the key 

speakers, a task which he carried out very well 

and was a credit to St Bart’s. 

We also took a group of Year 10 Sports 

Leaders who had been selected to officiate the 

primary schools’ hockey and high five netball 

tournaments.  They soon settled into their roles 

and received positive and complimentary 

comments whilst they officiated in excess of 

30 matches for Year 5/6 pupils.  The leaders 

were mentored throughout the session and 

gained valuable 

experience and 

confidence. 

Our students 

who were 

competing had 

the opportunity 

throughout the 

morning to be 

part of the 

cultural village 

where they could take part in a variety of 

ultimate sports activities including ski snow 

tubes, ultimate Frisbee, cycling, tag rugby and 

face painting.  Inside the Abbey there was a 

chance to attend an inspirational talk from Liz 

Cann, a Commonwealth medal winner in 

badminton. Several of our students asked 

questions and had photos taken with her. 

In the afternoon the Year 9/10 rugby girls 

continued their success from the recent 

development afternoon at Newbury Rugby 

Club.  The girls won three matches and lost 

three, finishing in a very creditable fourth 

place. 

In the indoor athletics both boys and girls   

Year 7/8 teams competed.  They competed to a 

high level with the girls finishing third out of 

16 schools and the boys fifth out of 15 schools.  

A highlight of the afternoon was when Alex 

Danson took time out of her training at Bisham 

to come and see St Bart’s students performing 

in the sports hall. 

 

This was a fantastic day at which St Bart’s had 

a high profile and our students were, as 

always, excellent ambassadors for the school.  

Well done to everyone who took part. 

Mrs Leach, PE Department 

 

Bisham Abbey  

Report from Year 10 Sports Leaders 

We had 13 Sports Leaders from St Bart’s who 

helped officiate with high five netball and 

hockey.  We developed new skills and learnt 

how to officiate matches correctly.  This was 

very useful as we had never umpired before 

and needed to adapt to the demands of the 

game.  The Sports Leaders were appraised by 

coaches and parents.   

We are glad to have been offered this 

opportunity and will take what we have learnt 

into our sports leader course. 
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First Team Lacrosse News 

We ended the season last term playing a 

friendly fixture against St James’s School 

where a former St Bart’s student, Stephanie 

Furneaux, is in charge of lacrosse.  The school 

visited us whilst on a short tour.   

St Bart’s won the match 12-4 with Yasmin 

Ryder awarded player of the match. 

 

 

Netball News 

Well done to the Year 10, Year 11 and Sixth 

Form netball players who competed in the 

local netball leagues last term. The results are 

below. 

The Year 10 team finished overall winners. 

Year 10  1
st
 out of nine teams 

Year 11 4
th

 out of five teams 

Sixth Form 4
th

 out of five teams 

Year 11 Area Netball Tournament 

The Year 11 team played six matches, the first 

three being very hard against Park House, 

Downe House and St Gabriel’s.  The team 

worked well to get the ball into attack and 

score and to stop the ball going into the 

opposition attack.  The team then played a 

close game against The Downs winning 5-3.  

After that it was a 0-0 draw against John 

O’Gaunt and finally we had a convincing win 

against Theale Green 0-1.  The team finished 

fourth out of seven in the last tournament of 

the season.   

Well done to the team – Izzy Sanderson, Laura 

Kirk, Ellie Fell, Annabel Mangan, Susie 

Drake, Freya Eva, Abby Graham and Georgie 

Sanderson. 

Izzy Sanderson 

 

 

 

 

HOUSE SPORT/COMPETITIONS CHAMPIONSHIPS 2015/2016 

Overall Totals by Sport to Date 

 Curnock Davis Evers Patterson 

Netball 72 64 78 66 

Cross Country 38 28 40 36 

Rugby 34 26 46 34 

Football (girls) 18 28 16 22 

Football 62 66 68 70 

Lacrosse 38 38 34 30 

Hockey 14 20 28 22 

Dodgeball 26 24 8 16 

Totals 302 (2
nd

) 294 (4
th

) 318 (1
st
) 296 (3

rd
) 

 

Still to play are softball, rounders, athletics, tennis and cricket. 


